Dear Sirs,
Thank you for the opportunity to contribute my thoughts in the above issue. 
Firstly, I shall like to make known that I was born in a Malaysian Buddhist / Taoist family and was listed as such in my birth certificate.  In my late twenty, I was given an opportunity to read the Bible and then was convicted of my sins and accepted Jesus Christ as my personal Saviour and was Baptised. Living in an officially declared Muslim country was very restrictive as it may be quite difficult to share my faith in God, as it may land one in jail. An incident may clarify the situation in my case. I was serving in the Mayalaysian Armed Forces as an Education Officer. One day a Muslim soldier was sacked from the Forces because he was a drug addict. Feeling compassion for him and his young family, I shared a few verses from the Bible (printed in the Indonesian language). He told me that it sounded like the Koran and asked if he could borrow it, I was quite reluctant as it maybe wrongly construed as trying to convert him in his vulnerable condition. However, I do not know why I agreed to let him have it. Sure enough, this was spotted by a Muslim Senior NCO and was brought to the attention of a Captain in charged of Muslim Affairs. As this Muslim Officer has been interacting with me before (I have indicted to him before that I respect what he believed but I do not believed what he believed) he told that NCO that it was not my intention to convert, and then he had taken the Bible for himself. 
Secondly, I have Malay friends in Malaysia who were listed in their Birth Certificate as Muslims and have embraced Christianity. Their human rights have been violated thereby. One particular converted Officer in the Air-Force family was visited by the religious department official on and off to cause stress to his family. A recent case that involved a Malay lady in Malaysia, who had embraced Christianity would show the danger to human rights when civil law is subservient to religious ones. I have attached the details of the comment from our learned Judge for your information [article attached by Hodgson, D. “Malaysia’s Shackles on Religious Freedom”, Sydney Morning Herald, 22 June 2007].
In our effort to ensure our freedom to practice each individual's faith, please bear in mind the implication that our freedom is predicated by the different faiths restrictions on human rights. Our rights should be based on the Creator God and our obligations to Him. He has given us 2 very simple yet profound laws. 1. Love the Lord God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your strength, and with all your mind. 2. Love your neighbour as yourself. (Luke 10: 27). I can only pray that the Holy Spirit would guide you all in the framing of the outcome. 
Warmest Regards,
Lim Soon Leng
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